
 

  
 Lieutenant M. C. Pecka 

 Public Information Office, Matthew.Pecka@henrico.us, (804) 501-4869 

 

 NEWS RELEASE 

Eric D. English - CHIEF OF POLICE 
 

 

CONTACT PERSON:    FOR RELEASE: 
Lieutenant M. C. Pecka   September 15, 2020 
Phone: 804-501-4869 
 
 

Henrico Investigates Early Morning Shooting; One Arrested 
 
Shortly before 2 a.m. Tuesday, September 15, 2020, Henrico 9-1-1 received a call after 
residents heard gunshots in the 5700 block of Virginia Pine Court. Additional calls 
confirmed as officers were responding, there was a shooting involving one victim. The 
victim was transported to a local hospital, where he succumbed to the injuries he received. 
The victim has been identified as 24-year old, Daequon D. Glover, of Richmond City.  
 
Detectives have been working throughout the morning on this case, which has led to one 
suspect's arrest. The suspect, 26-year old, Elijah U. Samuels, of Henrico, has been 
arrested and charged with second-degree murder and the use of a firearm in commission 
felony. 
 
Anyone with additional information may contact Henrico Police at 501-5000 or Crime 
Stoppers 780-1000. If you were in the area and saw something, submit an anonymous 
tip via www.P3tips.com. All tips submitted on P3Tips or Crime Stoppers are anonymous.  
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